Arrowood Home Owners Association Meeting January 11, 2000

Attendees:

Tom DeWispelaere

Glenn Collins

Diane Morvay

Byron Lewis

Steve Jones

Logan Smith

The meeting was called to order by Tom DeWispelaere at 7:30PM at the home of Steve Jones.

1. Reviewed previous meeting minutes.

2. Tom announced that Marilyn Bell had officially resigned her position as HOA Treasurer effective immediately.

3. Tom has transferred all of the HOA records into Quickbooks 2000 for easier record keeping.

4. Tom nominated Logan Smith to fill the remainder of Marilyn Bells term as HOA Treasurer. Byron Lewis 2nd the motion and all board members were in favor.

5. Diane Morvay made a motion to the board to recognize Kingsley Klossen for all of the time and effort that he has graciously donated to the HOA by giving him free HOA dues for the year 2000. Kingsley  did all the work to get the web page up and running and maintains the web page monthly. Thank you Kingsley.

6. The Arrowood Homeowners Association Annual meeting will be held March 16, 2000. The location will be at the Library from 7 - 9 PM. Tom will get the signs altered and put out in the community 2 weeks prior to the meeting.

7. Per the by-laws, all financials must be up to date for the residents to vote in the yearly elections.

8. The next newsletter will need to be out by the middle of February. All articles are due by the February monthly meeting.

9. Storm Water Management Area engineering work has been completed. The area will have to dredge to a depth of 6 feet, this will require removing 58,000 square yards of dirt and sludge. The board will need to talk to the county. Mike Stuckey will  be involved with all of this.

10. Diane, Glenn and Tom are to go to First Union Saturday morning to close out the account and move the money to F & M Bank.

11. The refunding of the excess dues paid has not been refunded as planned by Marilyn Bell. Tom and Logan will work together to get this completed. I will write one check and they will refund in cash and most excess payments are less than $5.00.

12. Byron Lewis made a motion to have Brown and Associates continue to prepare the Annual Financial Statement and income tax. Glenn Collins 2nd the motion and all board members were in favor. Diane and Tom to take the necessary items to a scheduled meeting Saturday January 29, 2000.

13. There are 4 residents that have not paid their 4th quarter dues. Everyone else is up to date for 1999. There has been quite a few residents that have taken advantage of the yearly dues with the discount.

14. Steve let us be aware that the annual contract with J.D. Lawn Service is due to be renewed sometime in January.

15. Steve has asked when the part of Arrowood Drive that has been paved will be turned over to the county. This is something the builder is supposed to take care of.

Meeting adjourned at 9:00.

Respectfully Submitted,

Diane Morvay

Arrowood HOA Secretary

